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On the following measure: 

G.M. 531, SUBMITTING FOR CONSIDERATION AND CONFIRMATION  
TO THE BOARD OF PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS,  

ARCHITECTS, SURVEYORS, AND LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS,  
GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE, JAY ISHIBASHI,  

FOR A TERM TO EXPIRE 06-30-2022 
 
Chair Baker and Members of the Committee:  

My name is Sandra Matsushima, and I am the Executive Officer of the Board of 

Professional Engineers, Architects, Surveyors, and Landscape Architects (Board). The 

Board supports the confirmation of Mr. Jay Ishibashi’s appointment to the Board as a 

public member.  

Mr. Ishibashi is employed as a program specialist V in the State Department of 

Labor and Industrial Relations.  He has served on the Board on an interim basis since 

October 17, 2019, and he diligently attends board meetings and conscientiously 

prepares for matters on the Board’s agendas.  As a public member, Mr. Ishibashi 

actively participates in board discussions and is not afraid to speak up or ask questions.  

He represents the public sector well, and his desire to serve as a public member will 

continue to be an asset to the Board.   

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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